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Newcastle Safeguarding Adults Board 
	 Summary Minutes 

Meeting held on Wednesday 20 January 2021, 1-3.30pm, via Teams
Please note these are not full minutes. They are intended to provide an overview of discussions and decisions. Due to the confidential nature of some of the items discussed, it is not possible to publically share full minutes. 


The Newcastle Safeguarding Adults Board (NSAB) is the multi-agency partnership responsible for ensuring that adults at risk in Newcastle are safeguarded and protected.
	Mid-Year Performance Information
The NSAB received a report on safeguarding adults data recorded between 1 April 2020 and 30 September 2020. This period coincided with the onset of Covid-19 and some of the data reflected the impact of this. Compared to the previous year, there was a 16% in safeguarding concerns and a 6% increase in Section 42 enquiries. Based on the first half of the year, it is projected that there will be 8,754 safeguarding concerns reported in Newcastle. Covid was noted to have had a possible impact on some Making Safeguarding Personal indicators, in particular around the person (or representative) being asked their desired outcomes. There was a reduction in the proportion of enquiries where the individual lacked mental capacity and a reduction in the number of referrals being made for advocacy. A national “Covid Insights” report on the impact on Covid-19 reflected similar themes to those experienced in Newcastle. National guidance had also been produced on understanding what constitutes a safeguarding concern. 

	Section 42 Enquiry Audit Report
Due to the rate of Section 42 enquiries not reflecting the rate of safeguarding concerns, a multi-agency audit was undertaken to try and understand the types of concerns that were being reported that did not meet the criteria for a section 42 enquiry. The audit looked at 10 randomly selected cases. The audit found that referrers were making the right decision to refer the concern to Adult Social Care but that safeguarding adults procedures were not always required (e.g. the person might have needed an assessment of their needs). A significant proportion of the concerns related to concern for a person’s mental health (but not abuse or neglect) and this highlighted the need to explore the possibility of having mental health representation within the MASH. There was also some learning about ensuring abuse types were selected on recording forms when this was being reported on the safeguarding concern.  

	Poverty and Safeguarding Adults
The Board began some work in late summer 2020 to explore the relationship between the risk of abuse and neglect and poverty. Work was undertaken alongside the Active Inclusion Service with a survey and workshop being undertaken in September 2020. The Board heard that poverty could create circumstances where abuse/neglect was more likely to occur; not having enough money to pay for food, bills or basic necessities can act as a causal factor in abuse/neglect; poverty can exacerbate additional factors such as substance misuse and mental health needs. Comparing safeguarding adults data with the Indices of Multiple Deprivation (IMD) in Newcastle highlighted that wards with the highest levels of deprivation also had the highest rate of safeguarding adults concerns and enquiries. A number of recommendations were made to the Board, including: a review of the self-neglect guidance to ensure it referenced poverty and the need to explore finances as part of risk management plans; promotion of Active Inclusion training on financial inclusion; and building in routine conversations about finances and money into the safeguarding adults process. The Board resolved to include the recommendations within next year’s strategic annual plan. 

	NSAB & NSCP Website
The NSAB & NSCP website was now available for Board members to view and comment upon: www.newcastlesafeguarding.org.uk    

	Safeguarding Adults Best Practice Week
The Improving Practice Committee have organised a week of webinars linked to safeguarding adults. These will happen across the week of 8-12 February 2021. 

	Date of next meeting: Wednesday 17 March 2021. 


For more information about safeguarding adults, and the work of the Newcastle Safeguarding Adults Board, please visit: www.newcastlesafeguarding.org.uk 
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